
-----Original Message----- 
From: Rainbow Chaser [mailto:svrainbowchaser@yahoo.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, February 24, 2015 12:20 PM 
To: Rep. Neal Foster; Rep. Shelley Hughes 
Subject: URGENT- HB 91 - AGAINST Please put on the record. 
 
HOUSE BILL 91 
February 24, 2015 
11:53 AM 
 
Representative Foster 
Representative Hughes 
 
Other Members of the House Transportation Committee: 
 
Please place this letter on the record in opposition to House Bill 91, what some of us have been jokingly 
referring to as the “Autobahn Bill.”  We really do not need more laws on the books than are absolutely 
necessary.  Even though you may have the authority to regulate the people of Alaska this way does not 
mean you should.  - LIMITED GOVERNMENT.  
 
This legislature should be spending more time working on the Fiscal Crisis taking place at this moment 
when the State of Alaska is losing 10 million dollars a day then taking time deliberating on the merits of 
this bill.  The FISCAL NOTE on this bill has already begun with the cost of running this bill through the 
legislative process which is what, over $75,000 per bill?  What ever that dollar amount is exactly, is 
substantial.  If this traffic situation is an issue in a certain part of the State a lot could have already been 
done by a public awareness campaign vs. creating legislation that affects the whole State.  As a response 
to the Fiscal Crisis I understand the Troopers are cutting a number Troopers who specialize in traffic.  
This bill puts an additional burden on the remaining Troopers for enforcement.  PUBLIC AWARENESS 
AND COURTESY is the answer.  Please kill the Bill.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
James Squyres   
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